
METROPOLITAN HISTORICAL COMMISSION (MHC) 
MINUTES 

August 15, 2016 

The Metropolitan Historical Commission held its regular meeting on August 15, 2016, in the conference room 
of the Historical Commission office at 3000 Granny White Pike, with Commission Chair Jim Forkum presiding. 

Commissioners Present:  Jim Forkum, Chair; Clay Bailey, Vice-Chair, Bob Allen, Menié Bell, Alex 
Buchanan, Pat Cummins, David Currey, Don Cusic, Bill Hardin, Jim Hoobler, 
Mark Rogers, Gerry Searcy, and Linda Wynn were present. Lynn Maddox and 
Dr. Bill McKee did not attend.  

Guests Present: Jennifer Cole, Caroline Vincent 

Staff Members Present:  Tim Walker, Sean Alexander, Tara Mielnik, Scarlett Miles, Melissa Sajid, Fred 
Zahn and Robin Zeigler. Interns Ryan Jarles and Ava DiNella 

Chair Jim Forkum called the meeting to order at 12:05 p.m., after verifying that a quorum was present. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES – Jim Forkum 
Jim Forkum asked if there were any amendments or questions regarding the minutes from the July 2016 
meeting. Bob Allen made a motion to approve the minutes as written.  Clay Bailey seconded and the 
commission voted to approve them unanimously. 

PUBLIC ART AND HISTORIC MONUMENT POLICY – Jen Cole, Metro Arts Commission 
Chair Jim Forkum introduced Jennifer Cole and Caroline Vincent from the Metro Arts Commission. Ms. Cole first 
gave a presentation about the Witness Walls, a recent public art project which has its roots in history. The 
printed timeline of that project and its description is attached.  

Robin Zeigler introduced intern Ava DiNella, who has been working on scanning the collection of slides of 
Nashville properties. This has been of great help as the Historic Zoning staff use the images in their staff 
recommendations on a regular basis. 

DISCUSSION OF HOLIDAY OPEN HOUSE 
Tim Walker opened discussion on scheduling the MHC’s annual Open House and said that a location and chair 
to set up the event would need to be decided at the September meeting. 

DIRECTOR’S REPORT – Tim Walker 
Tim Walker said that he, Jim Forkum and Brian Tibbs (MHZC Chair) hope to schedule a meeting with the Mayor 
in the next few weeks regarding MHC’s budget, staffing and capital projects. They also plan to discuss the 



possible creation of an annual preservation fund, a matching grant that would serve as an incentive for rehab 
of historic buildings that are threatened. This has been done in other cities, such as Knoxville, with much 
success. 
 
Walker met with Council Member Nancy VanReece, Rich Riebeling, Debby Dale Mason, Joseph Woodson, and 
Parks Director Tommy Lynch to discuss the Masonic Home for the Aged and the Masonic Boys’ School adjacent 
to it. Mr. Walker and Council Member VanReece had recently toured the Masonic Home structure with 
representatives from the State government and found that it was structurally sound and would be a very strong 
candidate for rehabilitation. The Mayor’s administration offered to contract with Gobbell-Hays to do a detailed 
building conditional assessment and rehabilitation cost analysis, which would assist the city in any 
negotiations to lease or acquire the property. Metro Parks has been very involved in these discussions also, 
because there is a real need for parkland in that area as it is underserved. 
 
Tim has been having discussions with the National Park Service (NPS) regarding the terms of the long-term 
leases Metro has on Union Station and the Customs House with the Federal government. There are 
requirements that Metro and the tenant of these buildings submit a Biennial Report to the NPS that discloses 
lease arrangements, income produced, and changes to exterior and interior of the buildings. Representatives 
from the NPS came to Nashville earlier in the month and met with the building tenants, Metro Legal, and the 
MHC to access the conditions of the buildings. As an outcome of the meeting, the MHC is proposing new 
legislation to create a Historic Interiors designation. Once the tool has been created through legislation, these 
two federally-owned properties, the Customs House and Union Station, will be the first two properties 
designated. This should go into effect later this year.  
 
STAFF REPORTS  
Scarlett Miles mentioned that the US General Services Administration will be nominating the Estes Kefauver 
Federal Building to the National Register. 
 
OTHER BUSINESS  
Pat Cummins mentioned that Friends of Kellytown board of directors had met with the design team recently to 
go over the Master Plan. The landscape architects have submitted two very well-laid out plans. They will be 
meeting again on August 28. That will be a public meeting. Nick Fielder, former state archaeologist is acting as 
an archaeological consultant for the project. Letters have been written to the Chickasaw and Creek Nations, 
requesting their involvement in the design of the interpretive signage, but they have not responded yet. 
 
Cummins then reported that he has contacted District 19 Council Member Freddie O’Connell about the need 
for the Trail of Tears route to be marked through Davidson County. O’Connell is very interested in being 
involved in that project. Approximately 40 miles of contiguous trail have been identified from Rutherford to 
Robertson County. Grant Mullins from HNI has also been pursuing the same goal and has already contacted 
the National Park Service. The Native History Association, HNI, and the MHC will likely partner on this project 
going forward. 
 
Cummins also mentioned that Metro Council had voted to approve the new development at Fontanel. The MHC 
office had requested as part of that approval that any ground-breaking activities be monitored, and if any 
human remains are discovered, the state archaeologist will be notified so that all state and federal regulations 
will be followed. 
 
 



Clay Bailey mentioned that in discussions over the Greer Stadium property, one suggestion made was to 
construct a children’s playground, possibly with features characteristic of Fort Negley. Another idea is that a 
permanent field could be created for the Vintage Baseball teams to play.  
 
With no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted September 14, 2016. 

Yvonne Ogren       
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